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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 

​​​​​​​
Sunday, March 29, 2009 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Becca Adikes, Cross Country

Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald, Soccer
Katie Banaszak, Golf

Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Lydia Bowers, Swimming and Diving

Brigitte Buehler, Soccer

Erin Cain, Basketball

Shea Callahan, Basketball 

Elissa Center, Crew 

Lora Ciborowski, Riding

Haley Creed, Field Hockey
Sarah Gray, Crew

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Riding

Missy Hartley, Field Hockey

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Mimi Henry, Field Hockey

Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash

Adena Lavin, Track and Field

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving 

Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball

Lauren Orr, Soccer

Katie Ouellette, Crew

Vika Planson, Lacrosse 

Heather Richardson, Tennis
Kate Shafir, Basketball

Tiffany Shute, Golf

Hillela Simpson, Squash

Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

Bianca Young, Lacrosse
[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight savings time by the chair, Lisa Nash. All members were present as noted above. The following members had unexcused absences: Sarah Moore (Tennis) and Susanna Wilcox (Lacrosse).
1. Announcements. 
Ms. Nash (Swimming and Diving) announced Kiki Boyles’s (Field Hockey) selection as a member of the Presidential Search Committee. Ms. Nash congratulated Judith Frank (Indoor Track & Field, Rugby) and Martha Elson (Golf, Basketball alum) for their selections as one of nine finalists and winner of the Weissman Leadership Center’s student essay contest (respectively). The committee welcomed SAAC’s newest member, Heather Richardson (Tennis), as well as guests, Laurie Priest (Athletic Director) and Steve Koppi (CDC Director), to the meeting. Ms. Hendricks reminded the committee to return completed ‘Friends of Athletics’ note cards to her office. She also reminded the committee that subcommittee action plans must be completed by the next SAAC meeting, Sunday, April 12.
2. Approval March 11, 2009 minutes. 
The minutes of the March 11, 2009 meeting were approved.
3. Wendi Nix Talk.

Ms. Gutfarb (Riding) announced that Wendi Nix will talk on Thursday, April 2, from 7-8:30 p.m. in Cleveland L2. Ms. Ciborowski (Riding) and Ms. Orr (Soccer) offered to arrive early to welcome Ms. Nix.
4. Taboo Conversation.

Ms. Cain (Basketball) announced the ‘Diversity and Inclusion’ subcommittee’s initiative for SAAC to pilot a Taboo Dialogue on the role that student-athletes’ identities play on their teams. The subcommittee has been working with Kris Bergbom, Assistant Director of Operations from the Office of Student Programs. The Dialogue may take place at the next SAAC meeting on Sunday, April 12.  
5. Marketing and Promotions Update.

Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) asked for volunteers to help set-up Track and Field’s ‘Game of the Week’ on Saturday, April 4. Ms. Neidhardt and Ms. Trask (Volleyball) volunteered the Volleyball team to make posters for the event. Ms. Creed announced that a fleet car will be available to transport spectators to Crew’s ‘Game of the Week’ on Saturday, April 18.
6. Community Service
Ms. Center (Crew) announced that she, with the ‘Community Service’ subcommittee, and with the principal and physical education teachers of Holyoke’s Peck School, has arranged for Mount Holyoke athletic teams to host sport-specific clinics for the school’s students on Thursdays, from 4:20-5:50 p.m. She asked for SAAC representatives to select a Thursday their team could host: teams would leave Mount Holyoke at 3:45 p.m. and must provide a fleet-van-licensed driver. Ms. Crew directed anyone available to run a clinic on Thursday, April 2, to email her as soon as possible. Ms. Yoshida (Swimming and Diving) announced the intentions for these clinics to build a close relationship with the Peck School leading into the 2009 Field Hockey Championships, at which students from the Peck School will attend a Community Service Field Hockey event.
7. Scholar Athlete Reception.

Ms. Simpson (Squash) announced that student-athlete names have been collected to invite to a Scholar Athlete Reception. On April 8, Ms. Hendricks, Ms. Nash, and Ms. Simpson will meet with Penny Gill to discuss additional plans.

8. SGA Meeting Representatives. 

Ms. Nash shared with the committee her experience attending the past two SGA Senate meetings. Ms. Buehler (Soccer) and Ms. Callahan (Basketball) volunteered to serve as SAAC liaisons to the SGA by attending the remaining SGA Senate meetings of the 2008-2009 academic year. SGA Senate meetings are held Tuesdays, from 7:30-9:00 p.m. in Cleveland L2.
9. New SAAC Member Transition.

Ms. Hendricks asked the committee to review Supplement No. 2 (a chart of anticipated SAAC transitions to take place at the April 26 meeting) for corrections. SAAC members should inform their coaches of what replacements need to be made.
10. Student-Athlete Responsibility and Visibility on Campus.

Ms. Priest addressed recent incidents involving students-athletes and announced that it is important for student-athletes to be aware that their actions reflect on the entire student-athlete body, athletic community, and College. Ms. Nash gave feedback from the E-Board’s meeting with SGA President, Ms. Erna Wilson. The committee brainstormed ways to address the issues presented and Ms. Nash instructed any members with further questions to direct them to the E-board. 
11. Career Development Center. 

Mr. Koppi led the committee through a presentation, introducing the benefits of utilizing the resources the CDC provides. Following the presentation, Mr. Koppi asked the committee for feedback on ways in which the CDC can better serve student-athletes specifically. 
12. Other Business.
Ms. Henry (Field Hockey) announced that Crew’s ‘Game of the Week’ falls on a day that is busy for many teams and encouraged available teams to attend. Ms. Gray (Crew) asked members who receive an email from the ‘Admissions and Recruiting’ subcommittee with questions for an E-newsletter to please respond as quickly as possible. 

13. Future Meetings.

a. Sunday, April 12, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

i. Reminder: This meeting falls on Easter Sunday.

ii. Members transitioning off SAAC return their SAAC binders at this meeting.
b. Sunday, April 26, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305 

c. Sunday, May 3, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

14. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Nash at 8:07 p.m.
#  #  #  #  #
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